
 

 

 
  

 
 

UNT Police Crime Alert 

Friday, March 7, 2025 

On Thursday March 6, 2025, around 11:30 p.m., at the intersection of Eagle Drive and 
Avenue C, a physical altercation between a male victim and two unknown male suspects 
occurred where the victim’s cell phone was stolen. The physical altercation occurred as 
the two suspects were driving in a vehicle and discharged a BB gun at the victim. After a 
verbal altercation, the two unknown suspects exited the vehicle and began to assault the 
victim. The victim tried to call 911 and the two suspects stole the victim’s cell phone. The 
suspects fled the scene toward IH35. 

Suspect(s) Descriptions: The two suspects were described as Hispanic males, 
approximately 18-22 years old. One suspect was described as approximately 5’8” tall, 
about 150 pounds, mullet-style haircut and wearing a grey hoodie. The other suspect was 
described as approximately 5’7” tall, about 150 pounds and wearing a black hoodie. 

Vehicle Description: possibly a Red Kia Soul or similar vehicle. 

UNT Police is investigating this altercation as a robbery and are working with witnesses to 
locate the suspects. If you have any information regarding this offense, please contact the 
UNT Criminal Investigations Services at 940-565-3006. You can remain anonymous by 
calling our tipline at 940-369-8477. 
 

SAFETY PRECAUTIONS: 

• Always walk in numbers. 
• Stay in well-lighted areas 
• Stay aware of your surroundings as you walk to/from your vehicle. 
• Immediately report suspicious persons or dangerous activity to the police by 

dialing 911. 
 

 


